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Even this dreadful weather cannot dampen the children’s spirits this week! 

 

The Pantomimes were a huge success (particularly for Mr Thomas who caught the Dame’s eye!) and the             

performances were almost on par with those that the children have been putting on.  Although we have much 

more limited audiences this year, classes appreciate the opportunity to perform live - the first time since 2019. 

 

Our new Parent Governor count took place earlier in the week; it gives me great pleasure to introduce Mr Peter 

Rossi as the newest member of the board. There is a brief introduction from Mr Rossi in the Governor Corner 

section of this newsletter. We had 148 votes in total which is the biggest turnout we’ve seen for quite some 

time. Thank you to everyone who voted. 

 

Today was Tag Day with children bringing in a range of donations for the Christmas Fayre next week. Every item 

we received is greatly appreciated and will be used to stock the stalls ready for the children to enjoy next week. 

 

Best Wishes 

 

Matthew Green 

Dates for your diary 

Wednesday 8th December                      

Year 3 Trip  to  Folkestone Museum 

Wednesday 8th December                                 

Flu  Vaccinations 

Wednesday 8th  December                          

After School   Tombola  from 2.30pm   

Front Car Park 

Fridsay 10th December                         

Christmas Fayre  (for the children)                            

during school day 

Monday 13th  December                      

Christmas Fun Run  3.30pm  -  4.00pm    

Thursday 16th December                               

Last day of Term 2 for children 

Friday 17th December                                       

Staff Development Day 

 Tuesday 4th January 2022                       

First day  of  Term 3 

Governors’ Corner – A warm welcome to Peter Rossi                

and thanks to all those who stood for election 

 

Following the recent parent governor election governors   

are delighted to welcome Peter Rossi to the Governing 

Body. Peter wasted no time at all in getting to grips with 

his new role, taking part in his first full governing body 

meeting almost immediately after being elected! Peter 

said: “I want to thank everyone who voted and showed 

their support for each candidate. I was very surprised and 

grateful for the nomination, especially given all the skills 

and experience Emma, James and Kathryn had to offer. I 

am looking forward to getting up to speed in my new role 

and starting to contribute.” The Governing Body also ex-

tends its sincere thanks to both Peter and the other candi-

dates who were kind enough to stand for election, and 

also to all those who voted.   

 



Congratulations to the following children who were rewarded in 
the Gold Book this week: 

   Gold Book   

      
  Hugo  M  Bumblebees 
  Beau S-G  Bumblebees 
 
  Myla K   Butterflies 
  Barnaby C  Butterflies 
 
  Bobbi B-M  Rabbits 
  Maivie-Rae C Rabbits 
   
   Amber   Owls 
   Chloe T  Owls 
  
   Jake S   Penguins 
   Evelyn G   Penguins 
     
   Lily M   Panthers 
   Mary M  Panthers 
 
   Sofia G   Lions 
   Keelan M  Lions 

   
  Isabella S  Bears 
  Barney H  Bears 
 
  Maddison F  Seahorses  
  Charlie I-L  Seahorses 
   
   George P   Turtles 
   Sofia S   Turtles 
 
   Chie S   Geckos 
   Daniel S  Geckos 
 
   Freya S   Tigers 
   Bel O   Tigers 
 
   Rebecca S   Gorillas 
   Dexter B  Gorillas 
 
   Freya  C  Eagles 
   Phoebe J  Eagles 
  

  

 

Monday 6th Dec Tuesday 7th Dec Wednesday 8th Dec Thursday 9th Dec Friday 10th Dec 

Lunchtime Multi Sports Club—
Years 1 & 2 
 
After School Football Club—
Years 5 & 6 
3.15pm-4.15m 
 

Karate (Small Hall) 
3.30-4.30 
(Please contact Sensei 
Trevor on 07966686377) 
 
 

  
 
 

Lunchtime Football Club—

Years 3 & 4 

Congratulations to Olly 
from Bears who has 
succeeded in getting 

his orange belt! 

 Christmas Performances 2021 

CLASS DATE TIME 

Lions Wednesday 1st December 9.30am 

Eagles Wednesday 1st December 2.30pm 

Bears Friday 3rd December 9.30am 

Gorillas Friday 3rd December 2.30pm 

Penguins Monday 6th December 9.30am 

Geckos Monday 6th December 2.30pm 

Panthers Tuesday 7th December 9.30am 

Tigers Tuesday 7th December 2.30pm 

Rabbits Thursday 9th December 9.30am 

Seahorses Thursday 9th December 2.30pm 

Owls Monday 13th December 9.30pm 

Turtles Monday 13th December 2.30pm 

Bumblebees Tuesday 14th December 9.30am 

Butterflies Tuesday 14th December 2.30pm 

Parent Consultations  

Monday 6th December (not Penguins) 

Tuesday 7th December (including                 

Penguins) 

Thursday 9th December  -  Penguins 

KS1 children enjoyed an amazing production of 

Sleeping Beauty by M&M Productions! 

The Kent and Medway Immunisation Team is 
coming to school next week – don’t forget to 

do the online consent form if you haven’t             
already. 

Visit www.kentcht.nhs.uk/imms for more                 
information.   

https://childconsent.co.uk/kchft/consent/search
http://www.kentcht.nhs.uk/imms


 Tobogganing party for 6 children (with thanks 

to  Folkestone Sports Centre) 

 Cut and Blow Dry at Coco Hair and Beauty 

(with thanks to Coco Hair and Beauty) 

 Luxury Christmas Hamper (with thanks to   

Mr and Mrs Suthakaran) 

 Waitrose Hamper (with thanks to Waitrose, 

Hythe) 

   Tickets are 30p each or 4 for a £1 




